Letter raising concerns about incident at Schlumberger’s Libya office

To: Business & Human Rights Resource Centre

12 April 2006

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Several months ago I went to the Schlumberger (multinational oil services company) branch office in Tripoli, Libya. I had seen an advertisement in the newspaper announcing that Schlumberger was offering an Administrative Manager spot.  I wanted to apply for the job, so I went to the 3rd floor of Tower No. 1 of the Date Elemad Complex in Tripoli.  I was met by a young woman who was the general receptionist, and I asked if I could speak to the officer in charge of recruiting the Administrative Manager post.  After a few minutes another young woman came to me and bluntly and quickly told me: “We do not hire old people.”  I thanked her and left quietly but feeling of the insult and discrimination. I kept this feeling and the insult from Schlumberger’s age discrimination inside me until I found your website.  I am 59 years old, rather old of course, but I am well experienced and educated.  In spite of its long business history in Libya, of nearly five decades, and its good reputation, Schlumberger has to be more careful and knowledgeable in handling Libyan public relations matters.

Mohamed M. Elbahi

Tripoli, Libya
